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Sacrament of Reconciliation (Confession) 
Saturday— 2:45-3:15pm Ss Peter & Paul, Dimock   

4:00-4:40pm at Sacred Heart, Parkston   
 

Sacrament of Baptism 
Contact the Pastor to schedule Class and Baptism. 

 Sacrament of Matrimony  
Contact the Pastor at least 6 months before the proposed 

Wedding date to begin Marriage Instructions. 
Sacrament of the Sick 

If you know that you are going into the hospital for a procedure,                           
contact the pastor for Anointing of Sick. 

**Parish Bulletin/Calendar/Schedule {for both parishes} can be viewed on line www.parishesonline.com 

SH Parish Hall Rental…..Please contact 
Parish Office at 928-3676. 

SsPP Parish Hall Rental…..Please contact 
Kevin & Becky Murtha 928-3330 

KC Hall Rental .. Please contact: New con-

tact persons Dennis  & Joyce Wagner @ 928

-7371 or 933-1010  NOTE CHANGE!   

*Josh Christensen cell  605-660-3570. 

 

Parish    
Secretary   
Parkston 

 

Monday—Friday  
88:00am—12 noon 

1:00-4:30pm 
 

 

For information regarding  

Sacred Heart Cemetery in Parkston or 

St. Mary’s Cemetery west of Parkston 

contact Russ Kurtenbach at 928-3141. 
 

For Holy Rosary Cemetery in Tripp 

(officially named Cathedral Ceme-

tery), contact Ed Magera at 935-6724. 

32nd Sunday Ordinary Time 

Nov. 8, 2015 

 

 

Pray for Peace in the Womb and the World! 
 

+++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 
 

Father, I accept You as Lord of “my” money and possessions. Amen 

Parishes information: 
 

Parish Secretary:  JoAnn Hoffman    

       (Bookkeeper and DRE) 
 Bulletin announcements in by Thursday noon 

                 e-mail sacredheart@santel.net                                                                                 
 

Bookkeeper (SsPP Dimock ):  Deb Neugebauer 

Cell # 770-1183  home # 227-4621 
 

DRE (SsPP Dimock):  Trish Neugebauer   

        227-4257 

   Tricia.Neugebauer@k12.sd.us 



GRIEVING THE LOSS DURING THE HOLIDAYS-Six Tuesday 
evenings from 6:30 – 8:30 p.m. November 10 – December 
15, 2015 at Catholic Family Services, 523 N Duluth, Sioux 
Falls.  Directed by Dr. Marcie Moran. This program is for 
adults who have lost loved ones and are grieving during the 
holiday season.  The program is designed to be educational 
and will offer positive suggestions to help people with the 
adjustments that must be made during the holiday season.  
Call 988-3775 or 1-800-700-7867 to register.  

Children’s Grief Program NEW!! Children's grief pro-
gram "Seeing Through the Rain" by Mary Weber 
begins Thursday October 29th and runs 
through December 10, 2015 from 5:30pm-7:30pm at 
Catholic Family Services, 523 N Duluth Ave, Sioux 
Falls SD.  This six-week program is designed for chil-
dren according to their age and specific loss. To regis-
ter for this program or for more information contact 
Catholic Family Services 605-988-3775.   

Greetings in Christ!  Hard to believe we are already into November.  What a beautiful fall it has been.  Long range weather forecasts predict a milder 
than average winter too.  Wouldn't that be something!  We probably be able to put 2015 down in our memories as one of the nicest weather years 
ever in our area.  I hope the nice weather continues as I will be away for some weekdays for annual retreat time.  If you have need for a priest contact 
the parish office in Parkston/or directly to Fr. Thury who will give coverage through Friday. 
4 

Thank you to all who helped with the food bank benefit last Sunday and will be helping and attending the CCD breakfast fundraiser this Sunday at Ss. 
Peter & Paul parish hall, Dimock (serving from 9am to 12:30pm). 
 

If you are asked to help move pews into storage from the former churches (of Tripp & Ethan) please say "yes"!  We need to get that done in this month-
-the sooner the better.  We still are selling the pews we have on hand (two kinds).  If you or anyone you know is interested in purchasing some, please 
call us at the parish office: 928-3676. 
 

Next Scripture studies (with potluck) in Sacred Heart parish hall: 
After this Sunday, 10am Mass, Nov. 8th 
After the Saturday, 5pm Mass, Nov. 14th 
 

JoAnn Hoffman has been doing great work for Sacred Heart parish from many years.  She has announced that she'll be retiring come July, 2016.  So, 
starting now and for the next couple of months, I will be accepting resumes and references from interested persons from any of our nearby communi-
ties.  I may separate out some of JoAnn's duties into separate positions.  These include her roles as parish secretary (which includes a wide array of 
tasks), bookkeeper, bulletin publishing, director of religious education and CYO coordinator, church decorator and taking care of outside parish grounds 
plants and flowers.  Soon, sometime after the New Year, I plan on interviewing applicants.  I aim to make my hiring decisions by May of 2016, so that 
the person(s) can start paid work and learning under JoAnn and myself for a couple of months prior to JoAnn's retirement.  Having good people skills, 
plus solid knowledge and working experience with computers and bookkeeping skills are necessary.  You can mail or drop off your resumes/references 
at Sacred Heart parish office. (PO Box 460).  Background checks (paid for by the parish) and annual diocesan Safe Environment training are require-
ments for anyone to be an employee of the parish 

Some upcoming vocations youth events you can sign up for 
online:  www.sfvocations.com 
     Nov. 19th –21st  St. John Vianney Seminary Visit                                           
 (men 16 years old and older) 
     Dec. 3rd-5th  Immaculate Heart Seminary Visit                                           
                (Men sophomores in high school and older) 
     Dec. 29th  Ski with the Seminarians @ Great Bear in Sioux Falls                    
 (Men 12years and older) 
Let Us Pray: Gracious God, You have called me to life and gifted me in many ways. 
Through Baptism You have sent me to continue the mission of Jesus by sharing my 
love with others. 
Strengthen me to respond to Your call each day. 
Help me to become all You desire of me. 
Inspire me to make a difference in others' lives. 
Lead me to choose the way of life You have planned for me. 
Open the hearts of all to listen to Your call. 
Fill all with Your Holy Spirit that we may have listening hearts and 
the courage to respond to You. 
Enkindle in my heart and the hearts of others the desire to make the world a better 
place by serving as Lay Minister, Sister, Priest, Brother or Deacon.  Amen 

Real Heroes 
Real heroes wear 
our uniform 

You’ll see no num-
bers that’s the norm. 

To serve us faithful is 
their cause 

Determined minds, 
they’ll never pause. 

Sincere, they love 
our country true 

Sleep well  my friends, they serve for you. 

We sometimes see them on our shore 

While others brave a foreign tour. 

So trained and drilled to do it all 

In  time of need they’ll meet each call. 

They make a total treasured sight 

No finer known, a mom’s delight. 

God hold them safe and keep them well 

Till soldiers return home to dwell. 

               By Roger Robicheau 

Thank You to all our veterans.  

We salute you!     

The Abbey of the Hills is proud to announce that tickets to Sing NOEL are on sale now! 

Don't miss the Northern State University Chamber Choir's performance of Christmas Songs 
on Saturday, December 5th.  Opening music will be performed by Kim Folk and Bobbie Jo 
Meyer and nationally acclaimed organist, Nathan Knutson.  The event will be hosted by Phil 
Schreck of KSFY-TV.  Tickets are $50 per person and include an evening social with appetiz-
ers, drinks, pasta bar and gourmet desserts!  Seating will be assigned first come, first 
serve.  Have a hard to buy for person on your Christmas list? These tickets make great gifts 
and overnight packages are available!  Please contact The Abbey at 605-398-9200 for ques-
tions or register at www.abbeyofthehills.com 
Let us prepare for Christmas and the Holy Year of Mercy! Join us for the Fourth 
Annual Advent Afternoon of Recollection, sponsored by the Catholic Daughters of 
America, the Knights of Columbus and the Diocesan Office of the Marian Aposto-
late, on the First Sunday of Advent, November 29th beginning at 1:30 p.m. and con-
cluding about 4:00 p.m. at Saint  Lambert Church. Monsignor Charles Mangan will 
be the presenter. Confessions will be available. There is no registration. Admission 
is free. Everyone is welcome. 

"Grace Before Meals" Father Leo Patalinghug Cooking Demonstration - Sunday, November 
15, 2 pm at the O'Gorman High School Lorang Theatre, 3201 S. Kiwanis Ave., Sioux 
Falls.  Come and enjoy internationally renowned speaker, author and EWTN TV host Fr. 
Leo share his apostolate to strengthen families and communities around the dinner ta-
ble. Tickets are $15 and can be purchased in three ways. 1) At www.eventbrite.com  2) At 
the Sioux Falls Holy Spirit and St. Michael's parish offices during regular business hours  3) 
Via mail -  Send request and check made out to "Holy Spirit Youth Ministry" to: Holy Spirit 
Youth, 3601 E. Dudley Lane, Sioux Falls SD 57103, Attn: Fr. Leo Event. 

tel:605-988-3775
http://www.abbeyofthehills.com/
http://www.eventbrite.com/


 Nov. Calendar Events 

11/8 9am-12:30 SsPP hall  CCD breakfast benefit 

11/8 11am SH hall Scripture study and potluck 

11/8 7:30pm KC hall KC meeting 

11/9 -> 11/13  Fr. Rader on retreat 

11/9  12pm-4:30pm JoAnn out of office 

11/11 6:55-7:10pm SH church SH youth choir practice 

11/11 7-8:15pm SH & SsPP CCD classes 

11/12 7pm  CDA Bingo @ Bormann Manor 

11/14 6:30am SH parking lot Jr. & Sr. high students to youth rally 

11/14 6pm SH hall Scripture study and potluck 

11/15 10am SH Youth choir sing at Mass 

11/16 7:30pm SH hall SH Altar society meeting 

A Family Perspective by Bud Ozar       The widow in today’s 
gospel gave only a little, but it counted for a lot. In our homes 
there are many LITTLE MOMENTS which can have great signifi-
cance and glue the family together. Seize the moments. 

Included in your church support envelopes is an 
envelope  for All Souls Day that you can list  names 
of deceased loved ones. Father  will lay them on the 
Altar at each parish for the month of November. 
Father’s intention will be for all named from either 
parish regardless where the Mass is offered.  May 
They Rest in Peace. 

 

Thanksgiving Day Masses    
8:30am SsPP  &  9:00 am  SH 

KC meeting… this Sunday, November 8th, 7:30pm in KC Hall. 
NOTE TIME CHANGE! 

CDA Bingo….Thursday, Nov. 12th, 7pm  @ Bormann Manor. 

CDA Members have you paid 2015 dues yet.  Please send to 
Mary Tiede promptly. 
 

UPCOMING YOUTH EVENTS.   

Youth grade school choir @ SH.  Beginning this Wednesday; 
students at Sacred Heart in grades Preschool to 7th grade will be 
practicing songs to sing at Mass. We ask all students in these grades 
to come to the church .  Practice begins at 6:55pm and will conclude 
at 7:10pm. Students will go to class then.  

****The SH grade school choir will sing on November 15th 
(date changed do to conflict for musicians). 

** 5th & 6th grade students will sit in the choir section. 

 and will sing again on December 13th at 10am Mass. 
 

Youth Conference & Concert, Swiftel Center,  

Brookings, SD.  November 14, 2015. bus departs at 6:30am. 
SH parking lot. 
 

CCD classes 7:00pm @ both parishes {SH & SsPP}  

***No CCD Wednesday Nov. 25th . No school no CCD. 
 

World Mission Sunday   Was Sunday October 19th. If you 
8missed it, we are still accepting donations. I will be 
sending in the money November 11th. Please be gener-
ous and help Pope Francis to spread the Good News 
around the world.  If you do not have an envelope there 
are extras by the bulletins or use any envelope. Just 

please give. 

I will begin working on the calendar and Liturgical 
schedule this week for December. If you know 
dates that you will not be available in December, let 
me or Nicole for SsPP know by Tuesday Nov. 17th.  
It is easier not to schedule you than for you to find 

a substitute sometimes. 
Masses time for Holy Day, {feast Immaculate Conception}  
Dec. 7th SsPP 5:15pm,     
Dec. 8th are SH 7am;   SH 5:30pm,     
If anyone would like to volunteer for the Masses for 
Christmas Eve—Dec. 24th SH 5pm,   SsPP 7:30pm 
or Christmas Day—Dec. 25th  SH 9am    
or for  {Holy Mary, Mother of God Eve}, - 
 Dec. 31st SH 4pm,     SsPP 5:30pm 
{Holy Mary, Mother of God} - Jan 1st  SH 9am   
let us know soon.    JoAnn  928-3676; Nicole 227-4369 
 

Prayer Line….. Call if  you are in need of  extra prayers if sick or suffer-

ing. Contact Deacon Barry or Doris Wagner. Home line 928-3730 or dea-
con’s cell 770-9990.  

Ss. Peter & Paul annual Harvest Collection is in progress.  

 

SsPP Altar Society Quilt Raffle; a queen size quilt plus many 

more prizes. The quilt is located in the back of church there are 

tickets available on a table near the quilt. The drawing will be on 

December 6th  along with other prizes, at our annual breakfast. We 

would like to thank the ladies that supplied  material or their time 

and talent to make this beautiful quilt. If you have a prize that you 

would like to donate contact Jane B., Susan S, Janice S or Bonnie M. 
 

SH Altar Society Meeting is November 16th, 7:30pm with elec-
tion of officers.  Please consider serving if called to take an office. 
as part of your parish life. If everyone takes their turn, it is not a 
burden for anyone. Everyone needs some assistance some time. 
Remember the  rewards are out of this world! 

SH Altar Society –  Band III. Weill serve the next funeral. 
 

Donations for Christmas Season  

S.D. Human Services Center, Yankton…Generously donating 
gifts for the patients makes the Christmas holiday much 
merrier. New gifts are needed for men, women and teens 
such as: large & XL T-shirts, XL flannel shirt, ball caps, under-
wear, pajamas, slippers, socks, board games, individual 
snacks, classic movies, and phone cards. A Patient Benefit 
Fund for cash donations is also available. Please mail or 
deliver gifts to SD Human Services Center by December 9, 
2015. They ask that you put your name and address on out-

side of box. Please deliver to switchboard area by front entrance.  

Thank You, Tate Mallory                                                                                                                                                                               

CCD Breakfast, Sunday, Nov. 8th 
St Peter/Paul Catholic Church’s   

9:00am-12:30pm   parish hall               
      Serving: Scrambled eggs, ham & sausage, 
hash brown, Dimock cheese, fruit salad, and 
biscuits. And beverages. 
   cost:  $6.00 12 yrs.- adult 
              $3.00 4 yrs.-11 yrs.   
              children 3 yrs. and under free 
Sponsored by:  St. John Baptist Catholic United Financial   
With matching funds by Catholic United Financial 

We want YOU! St. John 
Baptist Catholic United 
Council of Dimock, is in 
need of new members to 

keep this council afloat. Catholic United Financial is a 
big supporter of our CCD program and many other ac-
tivates throughout the year that we receive assistance. 
Please contact Gina Clendening for information or to 
register at 227-4473. 



A trio of old veterans were bragging about the heroic 
exploits of their ancestors one afternoon down at the 
VFW hall. "My great grandfather, at age 13," one de-
clared proudly, "was a drummer boy at Shiloh." 
"Mine," boasts another, "went down with Custer at 
the Battle of Little Big Horn." "I'm the only soldier in 
my family," confessed vet number three, "but if my 
great grandfather was living today he'd be  
the most famous man in the world. "Really? What'd 

he do?" his friends wanted to know. "Nothing much. But he would be 165 
years old." 
  

The elderly American gentleman arrived in Paris by plane. At French Customs, he fum-
bled for his passport.  
"You 'ave been to France before, monsieur?" the customs officer asked sarcastically.           
The old gent admitted that he had been to France previously. "Zen, you should know 
enough to 'ave your passport ready for inspection."  
The American said, "The last time I was here, I didn't have to show it."  
"Impossible. You Americans alwayz 'ave to show your passports on arrival in France!"  
The American senior gave the Frenchman a long hard look. Then he quietly explained.  
"Well, when I came ashore at Omaha Beach on D-Day in '44, I couldn't find any French-
men to show it to."  
 

"Freedom is never free." -Author Unknown 
"As we express our grati-

tude, we must never forget that the highest appreciation is not to utter 
words, but to live by them." -John Fitzgerald Kennedy 
"How important it is for us to recognize and celebrate our heroes and 
she-roes!" -Maya Angelou 
"I dream of giving birth to a child who will ask, 'Mother, what was 
war?'" -Eve Merriam 
"Valor is stability, not of legs and arms, but of courage and the soul." -
Michel de Montaigne 
"In war, there are no unwounded soldiers." -Jose Narosky 
"We often take for granted the very things that most deserve our grati-
tude." -Cynthia Ozick 
"The more we sweat in peace the less we bleed in war." -Vijaya Lakshmi 
Pandit 

 Church Support:  11/1/15 
SsPP Adult     $      1,343.00       SH   Adult       $    3,689.00 
         Loose    $           72.00               Loose      $        174.00     
 CFSA    $  200.00                  Youth       $        37.50    

Total               $     1,415.00         Total           $      3,890.50 
Mission            $         27.00          Mission       $        467.00 
Harvest Coll.   $        485.00         All Souls      $       446.00 

11/9 Mon   No Mass 

11/10 Tues  SSPP No Mass 

11/11 Wed 8:30am SH d. Dorothy Lang & Henry Erpenbach 

11/12 Thur.  SH No Mass 

11/12 Thur. 8:30am SSPP Names on All Souls Envelopes 

11/13 Fri.  TNH No Mass 

11/14 Sat. 10:00am BM d.  Clemens & Mary Fritza 

  5:00pm SH Parishioners  

11/15 Sun. 8:00 am SsPP d.  Connie Boehmer 

  10:00am SH d.  Henry J. & Loretta Horstman 

Liturgical Ministers       Nov. 14th & 15th 
Sat.  5:00 pm  SH   
Lector:   Barb Braley Video:  Duane Stadlman 
 Karleen Murtha Gift Carrier:  Fran Fergen’s 
 EM:     Mary Tiede Mike Thury Mary Sue Thury 
Servers: Allison Ziebart Usher: Gerald & Carol Schoenfelder 
 Connor Prunty  Wayne & Mary Tiede 
 Cole Prunty  Dick & DeeDee Thury 
  

Sun. 8:00am SsPP {Dimock}   

Rosary:  Jean Roth, Joan Roth, Ruth Sudbeck  EM:    Bob Schoenfelder  

Greeters:  Pat & Liz Weber Gift Carrier:  Tom & Jeanne Weber 

Ushers:   Charles Weber Marty Weber Jim Sudbeck  

Servers:  Ryder Clendening Becca & Brianna Weber     Lector:   Darwin Kurtenbach 
   

Sun.  10:00 am  SH   
Lector:  Norma Sommer Video:  Alex Scott 
 John Berg Gift Carrier:  Lloyd Horstman’s 
 EM:     Dorothy Fink Roger Waltman Linda Cap 
Servers: Maelie Culbert Usher: Scott Hohn Tim Alley 
 Heidi Cap  Roger Waltman Lynn Schoenfelder 
 Lindsey Roth  Micah & Mason Schoenfleder 

What this country asks of 
me is outrageous! Voting. 
Taxes. I can only give so 
much. 

What? 
Come on 
What did 
You say? 


